McGill University. Montreal. March 31, 1927. Sir Arthur W. Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B., Principal, McGill University, Montreal. Dear Sir Arthur:-In connection with the debating team which was chosen by the Committee and submitted to you for approval, we are sorry to have to inform you that Mr. F.R. Scott is unable to make the trip to the Old Country. This is due to the fact that he is writing off his Bar examinations this summer. As was indicated in our first letter to you, our next choice is Mr. W.F. Kelloway. The Committee has considered the matter again and we have come to the same conclusion that Mr. Kell way should be the third men on the team representing McGill. We trust you will give your approval of the team as it now stands:-Bernard M. Alexandor Alex G. Nairn W.F. Kelloway As soon as we get your approval the names of the team will be forwarded to Major New and arrangements made for the completion of details regarding the trip. Might I again surgest that you write Major Ney giving your official approval of the team as representative of McGill. Yours very truly, President, Literary and Debating Society.